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Weekly Events
Wednesday 7, 21 February
10amHoly Communion
Wednesday 14, 28 February
10amEucharist

Thursdays
10am Study Groupmeetsat Adrienne
and Ma x 6asFrahkiinAee.
Phone 359581 for more info.

%.hOmekeleIe Group (all ages)
meets in the hall during term time.
All welcome. Come 10 minutesarly
and join us for a cuppa.

Friday sduring term time
9.30amY o ung MGrafttGeoups
For more info contact Jeannie phon
357 1058

Sundays
8am Holy Communion
10amEucharist

Otheg Events this Month
Tuesday

12.15pmLunchtime concert For
Folks Sake

Wednesday 7" February
11.30AAW

Sunday 1% February
1lamPancake MorninJea

Wednesday 14" February

12 noonSenior Spread

7pm Combined Ash Wednesday
Service with the Cathedral of the
Holy Spirit.

Wednesday 2% February
7.15pmVestry
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From Amy
Tena koutou katoa,
Happy new year to everyone!

| know we are almost now in February, and perhaps a bit late to be wishing folk
a happy new year, but why not squeeze every drop out of the Summer holiday
period we can.

It may come as a little surpeghat | am compasg the note this month for
Messenger and not Vicar Anne. Anne and | have decided to take turns and we
will alternate months.

Rosemary has just reminded me that soon the Season of Lent will be upon us
starting with Ash Wednesday on the"FEebruary.

This year the people of the Cathedral of the Holy Spirit will join us for an Ash
Wednesday Service at 7pm and it would be great to have everyone there.

Also keep an eye out in Fisherfolk for opportunities this Lent to step into the
wilderness with Jesuend with him prepare ourselves for ministry this year in its
many and varying forms, to fifan tha
encourages us to do.

Arohanui, much love,

Amy
From the Registers
Funerals:
8 December Joan Elizabeth Roberts
5 January StanleyGeorgeTurner
6 January Joan Margaret Gatrell
THE NAPPY SHOP ORobéxt _fmbroideries
All types of adult incontinence products 643-647 Main St. Palmerston North
for both men and women, pads, pull-ups . : .
and accessories. Full range of cloth and Phone: (06) 358-6287 Fax: (06) 358-6408
disposable baby nappies, pull-ups,
nursery furniture, toys and accessories. Mor.logr “mfy Crests &. Badges _
349 Broadway Avenue, Terrace End Masonic & Friendly Society Regalia

Phone 06 354-3994, 027 879-8015

Email: sales@robert-emb.co.nz




Parish Activities
AAW
The Novembermet i ng hel d in the St Petero
on Wednesday 1st November was our Annual General Meeting fpedinending
30" September 201 7Following the shared meal our Speaker, Vicar Anne Chrisp
spoke to us about her recent trip to Italy with her husband John, waseveell as
catching up with friends and famjlthey visited Milan, Florence and the Chapel
of St Francis of Assisi.Thank you Anne for sharing your experiences with
us. Revod Anne was thanked by Pat Wel
Group.

Our AGM followed and was chaired by Vicar Ann@nse reports were presented
and the Executive and Committee were elected for the coming Y¥eidina
Warrington was elected Leader, Penny Merrall, Secretary and Pat Well
Treasurer.The following Committee Members were also eledtelhde Charles,
Beverly OO6 Sul livan, Margaret Pal mer, J

The Wo meowship Greup held its Decembeesting on the evening of"'6
December . A happy group of parish
together for the end of ye&unction. As usual, our evening began with a social
time for members and guests followed by a delicious meal contributed by tt
Committee and our members. We were entertained between the main course
dessert by a folk singing groipé For F o |, wWhdo sangSaarkxteiré of folk
and Christmas songswe were asked to join in singing some of them. It was a
very happy occasion and a most enj
Thank you to everyone who assisted and contributed food to make/émsg
such a furfilled success.

Our first gathering for 2018 will be on Wednesday 7th February. As in previou
years it will be a garden visit which this year will be to the garden of Alice
Williamson, one of our parishioners. Alice lives on Piartdghway just out past
Longburn.This garden is suitable for those with walkers and walking sticks toc
and we do hope you will be able to join us for this afternoon outing. If you woul
like to come, please meet atthe SePet6 s Car P a rcdepoalihg add. 1
a 1.30pm departure. We are duertorai ve at Al i c éV@ ask thad me
you bring a small plate of food to share for afternoon tea. All welcome to join u
for this outing to start our yearos

Any enquiries please atact Janice Viles ph. 3503184 or Penny Merrall
ph.3571337



Association of Anglican Women & Sunday 4" February

Each year at this time, many AAW groups across the country cedetirat
beginning of a new yearyay for the work of the Association and coisgioning

of the new leader and committee.

This year, St Peterods i1s privilege
Vincent, as the guest speakert,Ralong time member of AAW, s also past
president of the Wellington Diocese. The extesponsibility for Provincial
President is to plan the triennial conference which this year (2018) will be held |
Wellington at Scots College!"5 9" October.

AAW was formed in 1969 to provide the opportunity for a wider group of women
to belong to arAnglican Christian organisation. The aims are briefly to support
women and their families and to provideg@oing financial support to missionaries
through the Anglican Mission Board. This year an extra $20,000 was raised
assist Tonga in providingratertanksto 3 villages

The work of AAW groups is considerable and very varied and we look forward t
hearing MrsVincent 0Jnice Viles y .

Lunchtime Concerts

As you know, for several years there has been a lunchtime concertfostthe
Tuesday of the month. Alyson Chandler has convened these and found musicie
to provide a very pleasant half hour of free entertainment (a donation is always
useful). These concerts have become known to a number of people and in
particular they havbecome a wonderful opportunity for high school students
who are sitting music exams or taking part in chamber music contests. The
standard displayed by these young people is extremely high and our lunchtime
venue gives them an excellent opportunity tdgren in front of an audience.
Alyson has already got the 2018 programme arranged So you can see what is
coming up.

February & For Folks Saké a folk group to get your feet tapping
March @" Allan and Yvonne Raé Scotish fiddle music and piano
April 31 Chamber Musié¢ pupils of Christy Hunter, flute
May 1% Diana Neild and Christine Lockwodadtalented flautist
and pianist
June § Chamber Musi¢ Chr i sty Hunter os f|
July 3rd Ukes onthe TerracteBev Procter 6s | i v
August 7 Katherine and Mark Boyd classical guitar and flute we
enjoyed last year
September @ Kapa Haka Groujp Parkland School, so very enthusiastic
October 2d Olive Tree Singing Group sure to have some lovely

melodies



November & Parkland School Choir well trained by Bev Procter
December % Robert Cleaver his joyful organ music to end the year.

Bring your sandwich, have a free cup of tea or coffee and enjoy a relaxing half
hour of good music

Catechesis

With the closing of the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd programme following tt

Jesse Tree presentation on Decemb&r Allice and | wish to express our sincere

thanks to all who supported us:

Rev Liz Greville wio was our trainer and mentdxgdrienneDownes the very first

CatechistGitha who made the chasubles and stoles and assistetheimaking

of the little albs;Sue Piher our artist and song writeBev Procter wo kept us

musically on track; @rgy who have lent their support in maways Rosemary

in the office, typiseind photocopier extraordinaii®arth on the orgamand parents

who came away to camp with.ué\ very sincere thanks too to John Gowan who

made the beautiful little lectern which we ask parishioners to keep safstybuita

not least, you the parishioners who supported the causes wéa dbaster goodies

to ACROSS, Christmas boxes for children in the Islands and being an amazil

audience for presentations. This provided the children with additionatieoc€.

We thaik also our longsuffering husbands and some friends whose support wa

always there in the background and parents who had such confidence in us.

We wish the leaders of the new programme every best wish for the future.
Alice Williamson and Janice Vie

SHOE REPAIRS The
Quality Shoe Repairs, Bag

Repairs, Shoe Colouring, Tool HAIR FORCE

Sharpening, Key Cutting, Small

Welding Repairs Broadtop, 337 Broadway Ave
HOBBS COBBLERS TELEPHONE 357-6887
737 Main Street Phone 357 3536 Tracy Ward, Proprietor

COMPUTER EXPRESS
24 CARE LIMITED TERRACE END LAW

Fast on-site service for homes 326 Broadway Ave, Terrace End
and businesses P.O. Box 433, Palmerston North
Computer troubles? We come to your
home or officelCall 06 354-3994 or Phone 355-5303
022 12608502 for support. ALISON GREEN, LLB, Principal

349 Broadway Avenue, Terrace End




EFM: Exploring Faith Matters

There is an opportunity, again in 2018, to join a local EFM groupEFM is

an interdenominational programme of study and theological reflection.
Group time includes some lively and deep discussion; those who were pai't
the 2017 group found it extremely worthwhile.Your first year will cover the
Hebrew Scriptures, while subsequent years look at the New Testament and
church history. Joining the group requires a commitment to a year of weekly
meetings on Tuesday evenirg(with breaks in the school holidays); a couple
of hours each week in preparation; as well as the annual cost of enrolment
and buying textbooks.If you are interested in learning more, please phone
Rev Rosie Dell (06) 3572686; or Rev Anne Chrisp (06) 35303

Lent 2018

Indifference to our neighbour and to God also represents a real temptation for L
Christians. Each year during Lent we need to hear once more the voice of the
prophets who cry out and trouble our conscience.

We end up being incapablefekling compassion at the outcry of the poor,
weeping for other peopledbs pain, an
this were someone el seds responsi bi
But when we fast from this indifference, we can begin to feast onliofact,

Lentis the perfecttimeo | ear n how t o | Ropedramig.ai n

Ash Wednesdayl10 amCommunion with Imposition of Ashes, in the Chapel
7 pm Combined service, with Imposition of Ashes. We join
with parishionerérom the Cathedral of the Holy Spirit,
at St Peterd0s.

Lent Studies: opportunities to focus on the Sunday Lent readings:

T Ross Downesd group on «dpaishdfice s d a
7.30pmexamines the readings for the coming week

1 Graham Ovenden starts a new group on Thursday 15 Feb, at 7.00 pm ii
the chapel for Lent study and prayer, on the readings & sermon of the
Sunday before

TAdri enne TThaglay morning godse group. To joinppk
heron (06) 3590581.

Lent Reflection and Aabn - An environmental theme will feature in Sunday
services. Practical action will be suggested.



Holy Week 2018
Sunday 25 March Palm Sunday
Monday, Tuesdg Wednesday Communion aii2 midday
Maundy Thursday, 29 Mardhfamily friendly service with foot
washing
Good Friday 30 March The Seven Last Words of Jesli8,am,
with Camerata choir

Annual General Meeting 2018
AGM Reports: Just a reminder that AGM reports are due to Rosemary &2
noon on Friday 9" February.

Electoral Roll : If you wish to vote at the March 18 AGM, you must be on
the Electoral Roll which is on thesides persons table in the church. If your
name is not listed, please fill out an Electoral Roll Form and return it to the
office no later thanTuesday 20th February 2018.

Nominations for Vestry: Nomination forms are available on the sides
persons table in the church. Please return to the office by Wednesd&y 7
March 2018.

From the Editors

Happy New Year fellow parishioners.

Welcome to another year of your Parish magazine. We have tried, over the pas
year, to reflect what is happeningthe Parish and make the magazine more
personal to us all.

To help us with this aim, if there is something coming up or has happened that
should be known to parishioners, please let us know. We might already have it
hand but i1 f we bercepodged. Itknaydevthat thereisaat n o t
enough space that particular month but we will certainly do our best to keep Th
Messenger focussed on the activities of our Parish and parishioners.

Yvonne and Allan Rae.

HEADéTONES KEAR’S FASHIONS

For Professional Advice 343 Broadway Court, Terrace End

& Experience Phone 357 7886  Fax 354 1255

ANDERSON MEMORIALS For Unsurpassed Personal Service
Gary & Lynette Kear,

707 Main Street Phone/Fax 356 4782

Email: anderson.memorials@xira.co.nz Proprietors




Stir Up Sunday (2017)

furmniture

For quality and affordable timber furniture

Palmerston North
175 Rangitikei St
06 358 3635
www.furnituretree.co.nz




